TOWN OF LOVELL

MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

January 2, 2024

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Bob Drew, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
  
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of December 26, 2023 were approved as presented.
2. The Fema cost estimate to repair the Fern Drive bridge to pre-storm condition is $92,000.  Caldwell Engineering estimated the cost to repair the Fern Drive bridge, including mitigation to widen the channel so the failure that occurred in the rain event last May would not be repeated, is $182,000.  Cost to repair this bridge from Fema has not yet been received.
3. A letter from SMPDC was received that indicated the annual dues for their services of $1,100.00 is due for the year 2024.  This cost will come from the town charged account.
4. DEP correspondence received. 
5. Fema has indicated that they will provide funding of $34,800 to Lovell for repairs due to the May 2023 rain event for debris removal and road repairs for New Road, Sabattus Road, Foxboro Road and Fern Drive.
6. The Select Board reviewed the revised accounts with defined needs and requests for the next budget year.  Steve Goldsmith will redo the draft spreadsheet with data discussed at this meeting for presentation at the Budget Committee meeting to be held January 9, 2024 at 7PM.
7. Eric Gulbrandsen indicated that the contract with CMP to install and maintain the new LED light bulbs in Lovell’s street lights will be ready soon for review approval and signature.






 



The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
